
                                                                     1407 W North Temple, Suite 310 
           Salt Lake City, Utah 84116 

June 17, 2016 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND HAND DELIVERY 
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Secretary 
 
Re:  Docket 15-035-72  

In the Matter of Rocky Mountain Power’s Service Quality Review Report - 2015  
 
In compliance with the Commission’s Notice of Filing and Comment Period dated May 2, 2016, 
Rocky Mountain Power submits its reply comments in the above referenced matter. 
 
In its Action Request Response dated June 3, 2016, The Division of Public Utilities (“Division”) 
recommended that the Commission acknowledge the Company’s 2015 Service Quality Report 
(“Report”) subject to certain explanations regarding SAIDI and SAIFI baseline ranges, and 
further recommends that that the Commission order that the baseline ranges for SAIDI and 
SAIFI ranges be adjusted, tentatively to ranges set forth in the Report.  
 
The Company believes there is reason to reconsider baselines against which it is comparing its 
performance, however the Company believes the appropriate venue for such dialogue could best 
be served during a technical workshop.  Therefore, the Company respectfully requests that the 
Commission order the Company and the Division to hold such a workshop, to include all 
interested parties, wherein the various parameters that are inherent in the calculations for 
baselines could be explored with the objective of a joint recommendation to be provided to the 
Commission for consideration.    
 
Finally, in its Action Request Response, the Division recommended that in its next Service 
Quality Review the Company provide an explanation of the reason and significance of the 
doubling of the MAIFIe measure since 2012.  The Company acknowledges the recommendation 
of the Division, and commits to provide the requested explanation its next Report. 
 
It is respectfully requested that all formal correspondence and Staff requests regarding this 
matter be addressed to: 
 
By E-mail (preferred): datarequest@pacificorp.com 
    bob.lively@pacificorp.com 
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By regular mail:  Data Request Response Center 
    PacifiCorp 
    825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000 
    Portland, OR 97232 
 
Informal inquiries may be directed to Bob Lively at (801) 220-4052. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jeffrey K. Larsen 
Vice President, Regulation 
 
 


